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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
      MEETING MINUTES

September 5, 2013
Approved by:________________

Date:_______________________

Board members Present:   Richard Deschenes; Jeffrey Fenuccio; Michael McGovern; Brittanie Reinold,

                                          Richard Haskins, 
Board Members Absent:   None 
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

Others in Attendance:       Karen Bronson; Michael Bronson; Attorney Henry Lane; Marjory and Gene Tetreault; 

                                          James Crossman   

7:30pm – Public Hearing
                 172 Manchaug Road

                 Karen & Michael Bronson

Submittals: Neighborhood petitions

                     Commentary from Town Boards

R. Deschenes read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

Attorney Henry Lane represented the applicants in regards to their request for a determination from MGL ch40A Section Six in order to tear down a pre-existing non-conforming summer cottage on a pre-existing non-conforming lot and construct a single family home. The cottage is on the end of a strip of cottages with most being expanded into single family homes. All are small lots created prior to zoning and presumed to be camps at one time. The lot is triangular in shape. The cottage is a very small cottage which cannot be rebuilt as is and be comfortably lived in. Therefore they were proposing a significant expansion which was triple in size. It was noted that the proposed construction was odd in shape due to constraints caused by the Flood Plain. It was felt they couldn’t make the home less non-conforming.  Atty. Lane added that in terms of impact on the community, the request was the same that was done on every other lot in the immediate neighborhood on the same side of the street. The applicant submitted letters of support from the neighborhood in favor of the project. It was also noted that they received the commentary from additional town boards/departments and they knew that they needed to address those boards, but felt it best to start with zoning.
R. Deschenes questioned what the existing lot coverage area was and was told about 4-5% which was being asked to be increased to 14+ %.

J. Fenuccio requested the total square footage of the proposed home and was told 1500 square feet and had a walkout basement and 2 living levels above. The Board was informed that the walk out basement which included a bathroom was not included in the square footage because it was planned to be used for storage.

M. McGovern asked if a set of blue prints were available to show outside elevations and was told yes.
M. McGovern discussed the need for a variance on lot coverage as it currently conforms. Atty. Lane stated that if it needed a variance, they would apply. 
M. McGovern noted that he felt this project was very excessive and taxing for this size lot. “Not only are you tripling the size of the footprint, but there are (3) stories on top of it”.

J. Fenuccio questioned the height elevation from the rear (lake side) and was told they did not have that but would look into it.
R. Haskins questioned how far off the road the other homes in the neighborhood were in comparison to what they were proposing and was answered that the project would have the furthest setback off the road.

M. McGovern questioned the number of existing bedrooms and what was proposed and was told that the existing structure was a one room camp and the design was for a two bedroom home.

M. McGovern noted the unusual shape of the structure and asked if they would be willing to reconfigure the shape to help with the lot coverage issue. It was felt that the closer the applicant was able to meet the lot coverage requirement the more comfortable he would feel.
M. McGovern questioned the Conservation 50’ft. no build zone and how that would affect the project. It was recommended that the applicant find out prior to the site visit.

J. Fenuccio questioned stairs off of the deck and in which direction they would go and was told they would “extend to the right”.

All others present in favor or opposition: None

Site visit scheduled for October 18, 2013 at 6:00pm.

7:55pm – Public Hearing

                 Eugene Tetreault: 39 Griggs Rd.

                 Variance
R. Deschenes read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle.

Eugene Tetreault explained that he wished to construct an attached garage having a (42)-ft. rear setback of the property line. The garage would normally be considered a detached structure but it would be connected by a covered walkway. James Crossman stated that the garage could be moved forward but structurally it would ruin the look the applicant was looking for. It was also noted that there was open land with power lines situated to the rear of the property owned by a neighbor across the road.

B. Reinold questioned if the garage was one story and was told yes with storage area above.

All others in favor or opposition: None

The majority of Board members were familiar with the property and viewed the site prior to the meeting so a group site visit was found to be not necessary. 
M. McGovern motioned, R. Haskins seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.

Decision: 39 Griggs Rd.
M. McGovern motioned, B. Reinold seconded, and the vote unanimous to approve the (42)-ft. +/- rear setback variance as requested in order to construct the attached garage.
Board Business:
Approval of Minutes: Moved to the October 3, 2013 meeting

8:10pm Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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